Town of Cornish

Selectmen’s Business Meeting
August 31, 2016

Emily Ward, Dan Sherman, and Mathieu Cama were present for the Business Meeting

Accounts Payable and Payroll Warrant approved and signed. August 17 Business
Meeting Minutes corrections given to secretary.

County Tax bill, Dan motioned to pay the county taxes. Mat seconded. All in favor.

Sacopee Rescue Unit. Lack of a paramedic and breakdowns discussed. 4 Town Meeting,
filing a grievance with the Sacopee Rescue Board were discussed. Will contact Peggi
Aspinal for a meeting to discuss advertising for Rescue Board members. Emily will email
Robert Heard about a 4 Town Selectmen’s Meeting, and Peggi at the next workshop at
5:30PM.

Pike Hall Plans, Emily emailed Karen, but hasn’t heard back from her about the status
with the Fire Marshall.

Fire Barn. Dan emailed Peter Fleweling asking him to talk to Gus to see what he would
charge.

Desirae went to 3 days of Motor Vehicle Training.
Executive Session 1 M.R.S.A. § 405(6)(F)

Property Use Policy was discussed and the following guidelines were amended.

A refundable deposit of $100.00 will be required for the use of Town Property in Group
A and B. This will be returned to the payee once the property has been inspected and
deemed to be clean and free of damage. A monetary donation will be accepted.

The requester is responsible for the cleanliness and security for the area of the property
being used. This includes hallways and restrooms in buildings. Use of the Fire Barn
excludes entry to the offices, dispatch room, or bay areas.

No tape, pushpins, staples, or attachment devices which could cause damage will be used
for affixing things to surfaces, including the ceiling.

Dan motioned to accept the amended guidelines. Mat seconded. All in favor. Once edited
the guidelines will be added to the website.

Byron Harrington requested to be on the Parks and Recreational Council. Dan motioned
to appoint him as an active member of the Rec Council. Mat seconded. All in favor.
Emily will email Tom Pingree about the out of town volunteer.



Diann Perkins requested for 2 new appointments to the Fairgrounds Committee. Mary A.
Eastman, and Elaine Messereau. Dan motioned the appointment. Mat seconded. All in
favor.

Town Report preparation, need to find out if the 2016 Town Report is available to be
edited. The budget process will be added to October 5 workshop, and the Town Report
will be added to December 14 workshop.

Desirae will email Scott Pingree to schedule a meeting with Scott, Sam Gilpatrick, and
Gerald Day, to address: use and maintenance of the Fire Barn, security of the Fire Barn,
the Fire Barn roof repair, and the tower leases.

Meeting Adjourned 6:45PM



